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NEW MEDIA TECHNOLOGY CHARTER SCHOOL



January 15, 2013

Dear Parent/Guardian:

As you may know, this year, the flu season has started early and is expected to peak in the next couple of weeks. Currently, flu conditions in our area have become more severe. The flu spreads easily from person to person; school-age children are among the groups most affected due to close contact with each other in class and in the lunchroom. We are taking steps to prevent the spread of the flu at New Media Technology Charter School, including asking the custodial staff to thoroughly clean surfaces that children and/or adults have touched. We want to keep your children and families safe and our schools open and functioning normally; we need your help to do this. According to www.Flu.gov and the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, here are a few things you can do to help:
If your child gets the flu:
1. Keep your sick child home for at least 24 hours after there is no longer a fever or signs of a fever (without the use of fever-reducing medicine).  Keeping sick children at home means that they keep their viruses to themselves rather than sharing them with others.

2. Practice good hand hygiene by washing your hands often with soap and water, especially after coughing or sneezing. Alcohol-based hand cleaners are also effective.

3. Cover your mouth and nose with a tissue when you cough or sneeze. If you don’t have a tissue, cough or sneeze into your elbow or shoulder; not into your hands.

4. Fever-reducing medications such as acetaminophen (Tylenol) or ibuprofen (Motrin) can be given to people who are sick with flu to help bring their fever down and relieve pain. Aspirin (acetylsalicylic acid) should not be given to children or teenagers who have flu; this can cause a rare but serious illness called Reye’s syndrome.

If flu conditions become MORE severe, parents should consider the following steps:

· Extend the time sick children stay home for at least 7 days, even if they feel better sooner. People who are still sick after 7 days should continue to stay home until at least 24 hours after symptoms have completely gone away.

· If a household member is sick, keep any school aged children home for 5 days from the time the household member became sick. Parents should monitor their health and the health of other school-aged children for fever and other symptoms of the flu.

 Know the signs and symptoms of the flu: fever (100 degrees Fahrenheit, 37.8 degrees Celsius or greater), cough, sore throat, runny or stuffy nose, body aches, headache, and feeling unusually tired. Children who are sick should remain home where you can closely monitor their health. Any child who is sick at school will be sent home.

Thank you in advance for your cooperation and immediate attention in keeping our students and staff 

safe and healthy during this flu season.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Denise Johnson

Principal
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